
July 15, 2022, Day 15 of Swachhata Pakhwada Celebrations at RGIPT, Jais  

Workshop for Effective Workplace Housekeeping and Groundskeeping 
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s On July 15, 2022, officially, the Swachhata Pakhwada Celebrations came to an end and it was observed to be 
a great success as even on the last day of the Swachhata Pakhwara, all the Safai Sathis and Horticulture Staff 
visited the different buildings on the institute premises and carried out cleanliness and gardening activities. 

Later in the afternoon, in one of the institute’s conference rooms (AB-1 LR-1), the housekeeping and 
groundskeeping staff along with their supervisors were invited to attend a workshop titled “Effective 
Workplace Housekeeping and Groundskeeping”. The motive was to discuss the problems faced by these 
workers if any in their day to day activities to a designated committee. The committee was headed by Dr 
Alok Kumar Singh, Dean, Non-Teaching Staff. Other Members in the panel were Dr Tathamay Basu, Dr Arvind 
Singh, Shri Sameer Ranjan Singh (Deputy Registrar) and Shri Amit Kumar Bajpai. 

The safai sathis were motivated to keep hygiene not only at the workplace but also at their home and in their 
surroundings. Importance of technologies to upkeep the cleanliness in the entire campus were discussed and 
everyone was motivated to work hard and smartly so as to make the Institute clean and green 24X7. The 
meeting ended by offering refreshment to one and all present in the workshop.  


